

**East North East Divisional Community Safety Partnership Meeting
9th September 2010, 2:00pm Unit 1, Acorn Business Park**

Present:

Tim Kingsman	West Yorkshire Police (Chair)
John Woolmer	East North East Area Management, LCC
Maggie Bellwood	EASEL
Graham Heath	WYFS
Nick Bartrum	ASBU
Victoria Fuggles	Youth Service
James Nundy	South East Area Management, LCC
Steve Vowles	ENEHL
Neil E Bowden	Youth Service
Jon Lund	Youth Service
Leanne Manning	East North East Area Management, LCC (Minutes)

Apologies: Jeff Clarke (Aire Valley Homes), Beverley Yearwood (LCC)

		Action
1.0	Minutes of Previous Meeting	
1.1	Agreed as an accurate record.	
2.0	Matters Arising	
2.1	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> (3.3– regarding DV analysis): Tim Kingsman to chase the statistics for Domestic Violence offences where school children are present. 	
3.0	Burglary – Divisional Picture	
3.1	TK did a run through of an audit update on Burglary Dwelling, comparing this years statistics to last years. The start of this year was very good April/May/June however there was a rise in burglary dwelling in August, this may be due in part to local policing resources being diverted to carnivals and festivals.	
3.2	The current hotspots are Killingbeck and Seacroft with the most significant rise mainly in the Foundry Area. Only Gipton and Harehills, Harewood and Chapel Allerton wards have not had a recent increase. Gipton and Harehills remain a priority area though.	
3.3	TK explained that through Operation Bellweather we will try get on top of this now, one way will be getting uniformed and non uniformed police officers dispatched at peak times. TK asked what else can be done?	
3.4	JW explained that burglary dwelling needs to be focussed on it tasking meetings and finding out what else is happening to target burglary. JW to check that tasking makes burglary a priority.	JW
3.5	SV explained that through the Serious Acquisitive Crime group free burglar alarms have been given to victims and also ENEH have looked at repeat victims in Gipton and Harehills and they are mainly BME. We need to think if this is hate crime or burglary.	
3.6	NB explained that you cant use evidence after 6 months from the offence to the asbo.	
3.7	TK asked if there are any opportunities please prioritise burglary dwelling.	

4.0	Progress On Changes to PACT Meetings	
4.1	TK ran through a PACT Meeting update for each area. If there are any issues regarding these please feed them into the inspectors.	
4.2	Insp. Harrison and Bev Yearwood are waiting to have a meeting with Cllr Gruen regarding CWT PACT meetings to make sure the members are happy with the new proposed format. James Nundy to link into Inspector Harrison to get this moved forward.	JN
5.0	POCA Expenditure Update	
5.1	JW explained that the POCA fund has been topped up again with some more funding. Now we are giving away £250 maximum rather than £500 it seems to be working better and is helping to build relationships with community groups that have applied. JW will circulate the POCA spend table to everyone. Everyone was reminded to promote the scheme with frontline staff to help them build relationships with local community groups.	JW
5.2	SV commented that more publicity is still needed for POCA. TK to take this up as the publicity is through the police press office.	TK
6.0	Team Neighbourhood Update	
6.1	JW explained that Team Neighbourhood isn't just something happening in ENE, but has corporate backing to progress. In ENE it will focus initially on Gipton, Seacroft and Chapeltown. Gipton is the trailblazer for the city. Inner East Area Committee currently funds 2 Neighbourhood Manager posts, interviews for the post covering the Burmantofts and Richmond Hill area will take place tomorrow, 10/9/10.	
6.2	JW explained that a CLT (Community Leadership Team) will be developed which is a resident only leadership team with people with a civic role in the area. JW will bring an update to the next meeting about the CLT.	JW
7.0	Performance Matrix/Executive Highlights Report	
7.1	TK explained that Serious Acquisitive Crime is under target at the moment, Vehicle Crime is up and assault with injury is up from last year. Confidence is above target and we are nearly top of the country. Generally in a good position at the moment.	
8.0	Gang Prevention in Chapeltown - Update	
8.1	TK explained that Chapeltown is in the top two areas for gangs, he asked how can we prevent this happening in the next generation? We need to take this on now or things will get worse in years to come. TK will bring a list of names to the next meeting to see what we can do.	TK
8.2	A bid to the lottery fund for Gang prevention work not just for individuals is to take place. Think about targeting people who have come out of prison and don't want to go back to this way of life, how do we pull them out?	
8.3	A good quality Community Leadership Team in Chapeltown can also help gang prevention.	
8.4	TK told the group that Richard Jackson would now take over his old boss Gerry Broadbent as he has now retired. Richard Jackson knows the area well.	
9.0	Effects of Budget Reductions/Spending Review	
9.1	TK explained that the Deputy Chief Constable has sent a message to all divisions about the current budget reductions. Nothing is off the table at the moment but no decisions have yet been made. If you have 30 years police service you can be forced to retire.	
9.2	GH explained that in the fire service with 25 year service and over 50 years old you can be forced to retire. Frontline staff will be reduced and fire engines will be reduced.	

9.3	Everybody explained what they understand about the current budget reductions in their areas but will have a better understanding on 20 th October.	
9.4	JW explained that the well being budget will have no more capital funding but will still have revenue.	
9.5	TK explained that the BCU fund will be lost and 3800 officers hours. Partnership working is more important than ever at the moment and needs to be kept going.	
10.0	Date of Future Meetings	
10.1	The meeting dates for next year are: 16 December 2010 All meetings are 2.00 – 4.00 and are held at Unit 1, Acorn Business Park, Killingbeck Drive.	
11.0	Any Other Business	
11.1	JL explained that there has been an increase Eastern European travellers, mainly females and are committing crime, who deals with these people? VF explained that there is a steering group especially for this and will pass JL the name of the chair of it.	VF